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From the Principal's desk
Dear Parents/Guardians, 

Fun Run
There were inflatables, colour and water as the students dodged and weaved their way around the Fun Run course. It was 
sensational to see all of our students enjoying and trying their best. It was wonderful to see and hear parents and grandparents 
cheering the students on and even joining in to throw a splash of colour as the students made their way around the oval. A 
highlight I am sure for all was seeing the staff being slimed! The cheers of laughter and squeals rang out as the students tipped 
slime on the staff! A special thank you to our engagement team, led by Ms Timpani who organised this event and to all of the staff 
who assisted with setting and packing up. Congratulations on raising $32,204.86. 

Swimming Program Term 2 & 3
Term 2 is fast approaching, to assist us in employing enough swimming instructors, please pay and provide permission for our 
term 2 and 3 swimming program via Compass. If you are wishing to utilise your CSEF funds towards the cost of swimming, 
please ensure that you contact the office. It is essential that permission and payment is received by Thursday 6th April.

End of term
The end of term is approaching fast. Students will finish term 1 on Thursday 6th April at 2:30pm. If you are unable to collect 
your child/ren at this time, please ensure that you make alternate arrangements for their care. 

Divisional Swimming
Congratulations to all of our students who participated in the Divisional Swimming. You are all champions! You showed great skill 
and talent as you competed against others in your event. Thank you to Mrs T Jordan for being a wonderful support on the day. 
We wish the following students all the best as they move onto the next round - Ryan, Zac, Brooklyn, Emmett and Ashlyn all the 
best. A special thank you to Nikki and Mr CC for their organisation on the day. #meltonpsproud



From the Principal's desk
Do you have a Concern?
Do you have a concern and you not sure how to raise it? Clarify the issue: be clear about the topic or issue that you want to 
discuss, focus on things that are genuinely affecting your child, always remain calm and remember you may not have all of the 
facts relating to the circumstances of the topic or issue you wish to discuss, think about what would be an acceptable outcome for 
you and your child, be informed and check DE policies or guidelines (where relevant).
Contact the school: Firstly, write a note to your child’s teacher outlining your concern, make an appointment to speak on the 
phone or in person with the class teacher—ensure that you inform the school about the issue you wish to discuss, consider 
speaking to the Primary Welfare Officer—if you feel this would be appropriate. The class teacher together with others involved, 
should be given a reasonable amount of time to take the steps required to resolve or address your concerns. Remember, it may 
not always be possible to resolve an issue to your complete satisfaction.
Contact a member of the Principal Class:
Most concerns are resolved by following those steps already outlined. However, if the issue remains unresolved after you have 
approached your child’s teacher then please ensure you contact the office and make an appointment to see a Principal 
Class member.
Contact the Regional Office:
After meeting with the Principal, if you feel your complaint has not been addressed satisfactorily you can contact the relevant 
regional office. The regional office’s responsibility is to ensure that complaints, wherever possible, are resolved at the school level 
and to ensure that procedures at the school are in accordance with the DE regulatory framework.
Please feel free to contact me via phone, email or in person. 

Vanessa Harrison
Principal



Key Dates for Term 1, 2023
March

22nd Harmony Day - wear orange or traditional 
clothes
24th F-6 Cross Country
24th Whole School LIVE assembly
28th Regional swimming - selected students
28th Leadership Conference - selected students
28th Grade 1 Community Walk
30th Grade 4 Cultural Experience
31st Melton Minis 2pm

April
3rd - 4th Grade 5 Camp
6th - Last day of term 1, 2:30pm dismissal.

April
24th - Term 2 commences
24th - Swimming program commences
25th - ANZAC Day - Public Holiday
28th - State Swimming Finals (selected students)

May
2nd - District Cross Country
5th - Melton Minis
11th - Mother’s Day Stall
14th - Mother’s Day
17th - ⅚ Girls AFL
19th - House Fun Events
23rd - STEM Night 3:20pm - 4:20pm
24th - Simultaneous Story Time
25th - Divisional Cross Country
26th - Winter Lightning Premiership
29th - 31st - Grade 6 Camp
31st - Foundation Animal Land Excursion
31st - Grade 3 Bike Education Excursion

Key Dates for Term 2, 2023



Term Dates
Term 1 - 30th January - 

6th April

Term 2 - 24th April - 
23rd June

Term 3 - 10th July - 
15th September

Term 4 - 2nd October - 
20th December

Curriculum Days
Term 2 - Tuesday the 13th June

Term 3 - Friday 11th August 

Term 4 - Monday 6th November
                   Wednesday 20th December

Teacher Professional Practice Days
Thursday 1st June

Wednesday 22nd November





35 nights reading is the goal!
All students should have receive their 
take home readers this week. 

Our goal is for every child in the school 
to read 35+ nights during term 1! Reading 
each night and on weekends counts!

It is simple, listen to your child read, 
sign their reading diary/school diary and 
that is one night completed! Repeat 34 
more times during the term and your 
child will receive a merit ribbon from the 
members of our Principal Class team! 



STEM 
NIGHT 

Save the 

date: 

Tuesday the 

23rd of May 

3:15-4:1
5

STEM 
NIGHT

Save the 

date: 

Tuesday the 

23rd of May 

3:15-4:
15



Camps, Sports, Excursion Fund (CSEF) $$$
Every Victorian child should have access to the world of learning opportunities that exist beyond the classroom. The Camps, 
Sports and Excursions Fund helps ensure that no student will miss out on the opportunity to join their classmates for important, 
educational and fun activities. It is part of making Victoria the Education State and the Government’s commitment to breaking 
the link between a student’s background and their outcomes.

School camps provide children with inspiring experiences in the great outdoors. Excursions encourage a deeper understanding of how the world works while sports 
teach teamwork, discipline and leadership.  All are a part of a healthy curriculum.

CSEF is provided by the Victorian Government to assist eligible families to cover the costs of school trips, camps and sporting activities.

If you hold a valid means-tested concession card or are a temporary foster parent, you may be eligible for CSEF. A special consideration category also exists for 
asylum seeker and refugee families. The allowance is paid to the school to use towards expenses relating to camps, excursions or sporting activities for the benefit 
of your child.

 The annual CSEF amount per student is:
• $125 for primary school students

HOW TO APPLY
New applicants should contact the school office to obtain a CSEF application form or download from the website below.

If you applied for CSEF at your child's school last year, you do not need to complete an application form this year unless there has been a change in your 
family circumstances. 
You only need to complete an application form if any of the following changes have occurred:

·         new student enrolments; your child has started or changed schools this year.
·         changed family circumstances; such as a change of custody, change of name, concession card number, or new siblings commencing this year.

 

Applications should be lodged as soon as possible, with schools accepting them until 23rd June





Attendance 
Congratulations to the following Grades for their ongoing fantastic 

attendance for 6th - 20th March:

4B 6C 0D
It is extremely important if your child is going to be away you enter their 

absence via the Compass app or telephone 9753 5335, select option 1, and 
leave a message.



Thank you so much for your support! The MPS 
community pulled together to raise

$32,204.86
We would love for you to take the time to provide some 

feedback on our 2023 Fun Run:
https://forms.gle/YfB3i5qEQbmfaUFm7 

https://forms.gle/YfB3i5qEQbmfaUFm7




   

Grade 1
Cross Country - Friday 
24th March. 
Please ensure you have 
given your permission via 
Compass for your child to 
attend.  This event is free.

Grade 1 Community 
Walk- Tuesday 28th 
March
This is an important event 
for the students to attend.  
We will be learning all 
about natural, constructed 
and managed features in 
the local environment.  
This event is free, but you 
must provide permission 
via Compass.

In Grade 1 we have been learning 
how to tell the time on analogue and 
digital clocks. By the end of grade 1, 
students need to be able to identify 
o’clock and half past times.  It would 
be great if you could point out clocks 
in your home and what time you do 
certain things e.g bed-time, sporting 
events, wake up etc.

Drawing clocks

Playing games

Using 
ICT



Cross Country - Friday 
24th March. 

Please ensure you have 
given your permission via 
Compass for your child to 

participate.

Grade 3
What we have been 
learning this Term in 

maths.
This term in maths, we 

have been learning about 
place value, repeating 

patterns, and 
measurement. We have 
enjoyed learning about 
the different value digits 

have in a number, and  the 
length of different objects. 

Home Reading
A reminder that 

students should be 
completing their nightly 
reading. Students must 
record their reading in 

their diary.

Reminders
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Grade 5
Writing

Over the next few weeks, our students will be working on 
persuasive writing! While at home, you can help develop their 

persuasive language by asking students to try to convince 
you when they ask for certain things. 

Reading
Over the next few weeks, our students will be reading 
the texts, Voices in the Park and My Strange Shrinking 
Parents. These texts will be unpacked in depth so why 

not ask your child about the books and what 
messages/themes they have.

Maths
We will be learning about area, perimeter and data over the 

next few weeks. While at home, in the garden or out and 
about, encourage your child to collect data or find the 

area/perimeter of areas/objects.

Our camping experience is 
fast approaching! Please 

don’t forget to submit forms 
and make payment!

Camp runs on 3rd-4th April 
2023.



   

Physical Education
Things to remember:

-Wear your house colours with pride!
 -Wear suitable shoes for running.
 -Ask your teacher for some sunscreen before heading out for 
your run.
 -Try your personal best, if you need to take a break and walk 
that’s absolutely fine.
 -Safety when running outside school grounds and near 
roads.
 -Encourage and support others.
 -Parents and families attending the event will need to sign in.
 -This a whole school event, so unfortunately if consent is not 
given you will have to sit and watch.

*If you have any questions or concerns about this 
event, please get in touch with Mr.CC via Class Dojo.



Dear Families
While we know sleep is essential for good health, research shows that many children and young people are not getting enough 
sleep on school nights. This can affect thinking, concentration, memory, reaction times and mood.
Research shows about 12% of primary school-aged children, a quarter of 12- to 15-year-olds and half of 16- to 17-year-olds 
don’t get enough sleep on school nights. The recommended amount of time to sleep for primary school-aged children is 
9 to 11 hours. For teenagers, it’s 8 to 10 hours.
Signs that your child is not getting enough sleep can include:
· low mood and irritability during social interactions
· reluctance or arguing about getting off devices and going to bed
· falling asleep during the day
· difficulties waking up for school and sleeping in late on weekends to catch up
· changes to communicating or interacting at home.
You can help your child to improve their sleep by:
· establishing a regular sleep pattern and consistent bedtime routine
· supporting them to avoid using electronic devices such as smartphones before going to bed and in bed
· encouraging your child to exercise and spend time outside in daylight, steering clear of vigorous activity in the hour before 
sleep
· encouraging them to wind down and relax before going to bed.
If your child is still having trouble sleeping, has persistent problems with low mood, excessive daytime sleepiness, restlessness 
in bed, severe snoring or wakening unrefreshed, despite getting adequate length sleep, they should see a doctor.
For more information on sleep health, you can refer to: · Sleep tips for children and Facts about sleep for parents and school 
staff, from the Sleep Health Foundation · Why sleep is so important, from the Kids Helpline’s · Sleep explained, from the Better 
Health Channel.

   

Sleep Health



Wednesday 22nd March
Celebrate Harmony Day with us

Wear orange or some traditional 
clothing from your culture.








